
HON JOHN MICKEL MP
SPEAKER OF THE LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF QUEENSLAND
15 February 2010

Dear Mr Malezer

I refer to your letter concerning an incident on Saturday 13 February  
2010 when demonstrators were required to remove items attached to the  
fence at Parliament House.

Saturday's incident was completely unnecessary, and resulted from the  
provocative actions of demonstration organiser, Mr Sam Watson.

I am advised that Mr Watson previously has been personally advised of  
the rule that the Parliament does not allow items to be attached to or  
hung from its fences.

I understand, however, that Mr Watson proceeded on Saturday to ignore  
the rule, and when challenged by Parliament House security staff  
falsely claimed that he had the Speaker's permission to attach items  
to the fence.

I am advised that Mr Watson then sought to provoke confrontation by  
refusing the requests of security staff to remove the items from the  
fence, leading to the involvement of the police.

There is absolutely no need for the 'flag rally' proposed in your  
letter, for the simple reason that the premise for the rally is  
totally without foundation.

It has been long-established practice that nothing is allowed to be  
hung on or attached to the fence of Parliament House.  This includes  
flags of any kind.

I have no intention of changing this rule.  It applies irrespective of  
which group may be demonstrating at the Parliament.  The rule is a  
simple one and easily understood by all concerned.  There is no need  
for any meeting to discuss how it applies.

The Parliament of Queensland's respect for the Australian Aboriginal  
flag remains unaltered and undiminished.  The official Australian  
flags, including the Aboriginal Australian flag and the Torres Strait  
Islander flag, are flown proudly and prominently in the ground of  
Parliament House, and are similarly displayed within the Legislative  
Assembly Chamber.

Yours sincerely

HON HOHN MICKEL MP
Speaker


